
900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • {208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 

455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF ASPEN RIDGE SUBDIVISION PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM - PWS #ID7220007 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Aspen Ridge Subdivision Public 

Water System (PWS #107220007) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), IDAPA 

58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. DEQ is concerned about the 

health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public J'ater systems. Island Park Water Company is 

responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Aspen Ridge Subdivision. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Aspen Ridge Subdivision resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide tier 2 public notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Aspen Ridge Subdivision Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no way 

relieves the obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, rules, 

regulations, or orders. 

As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within 30 days of this letter 

regarding the Aspen Ridge Subdivision Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the Idaho 

Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include with each 

public notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a completed 

certification form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 
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Sim;erely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • (208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 

455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF GOOSE BAY ESTATES PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM - PWS #107220030 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Goose Bay Estates Public Water 

System (PWS #ID7220030) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), IDAPA 

58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. DEQ is concerned about the 

health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public water systems. Island Park Water Company is 

responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Goose Bay Estates. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Goose Bay Estates resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide tier 2 public notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Goose Bay Estates Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no way relieves 

the obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, rules, 

regulations, or orders. 

As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within 30 days of this letter 

regarding the Goose Bay Estates Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the Idaho Rules for 

Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include with each public 

notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a completed certification 

form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 
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Sincerely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • (208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 

455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF SHOTGUN CHEROKEE SUBDIVISION 5 PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM - PWS #ID7220063 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Shotgun Cherokee Subdivision 5 

Public Water System (PWS #ID7220063) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), 

IDAPA 58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. DEQ is concerned 

about the health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public water systems. Island Park Water 

Company is responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Shotgun Cherokee Subdivision 5. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Shotgun Cherokee Subdivision 5 resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide tier 2 public notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Shotgun Cherokee Subdivision 5 Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no 

way relieves the obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, 

rules, regulations, or orders. 

As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within 30 days of this letter 

regarding the Shotgun Cherokee Subdivision 5 Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the 

Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include 

with each public notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a 

completed certification form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 
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Sincerely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • {208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 

455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF SHOTGUN KICKAPOO SUBDIVISION 6 PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM - PWS #107220064 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Shotgun Kickapoo Subdivision 6 

Public Water System (PWS #ID7220064) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), 

IDAPA 58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. DEQ is concerned 

about the health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public water systems. Island Park Water 

Company is responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Shotgun Kickapoo Subdivision 6. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Shotgun Kickapoo Subdivision 6 resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide tier 2 public notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Shotgun Kickapoo Subdivision 6 Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no 

way relieves the obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, 

rules, regulations, or orders. 

As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within 30 days of this letter 

regarding the Shotgun Kickapoo Subdivision 6 Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the 

Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include 

with each public notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a 

completed certification form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 
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Sincerely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • (208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 

455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF SHOTGUN NORTH PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM - PWS #1D7220065 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Shotgun North Public Water 

System (PWS #ID7220065) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), IDAPA 

58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. DEQ is concerned about the 

health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public water systems. Island Park Water Company is 

responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Shotgun North. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Shotgun North resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide tier 2 public notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Shotgun North Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no way relieves the 

obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, rules, regulations, 

or orders. 

As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within 30 days of this letter 

regarding the Shotgun North Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the Idaho Rules for 

Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include with each public 

notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a completed certification 

form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 
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Sincerely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • (208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 
455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF SHOTGUN SOUTH STEVENS LANE PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM -PWS #1D7220066 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Shotgun South Stevens Lane 

Public Water System (PWS #ID7220066) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), 

IDAPA 58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking W�ter Systems. DEQ is concerned 

about the health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public water systems. Island Park Water 

Company is responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Shotgun South Stevens Lane. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Shotgun South Stevens Lane resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide tier 2 public notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Shotgun South Stevens Lane Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no way 

relieves the obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, rules, 

regulations, or orders. 

As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within 30 days of this letter 

regarding the Shotgun South Stevens Lane Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the Idaho 

Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include with each 

public notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a completed 

certification form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 
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Sincerely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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900 N. Skyline Drive, Suite B 

Idaho Falls, ID 83402 • (208) 528-2650 

March 15, 2023 

Dorothy McCarty 

Island Park Water Company 

455 Constitution Way 

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402 

water@ida.net 

Brad Little, Governor 

Jess Byrne, Director 

RE: DISAPPROVAL OF VALLEY VIEW SUBDIVISION PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM - PWS #ID7220156 

Dear Mrs. McCarty, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform Island Park Water Company that the Valley View Subdivision Public 

Water System (PWS #ID7220156) is disapproved by the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), IDAPA 

58.01.08.007, pursuant to the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. DEQ is concerned about the 

health of residents using Island Park Water Company's public water systems. Island Park Water Company is 

responsible for supplying safe and reliable drinking water to Valley View Subdivision. 

The Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems provides the Department with authority to 

disapprove of a public water system under certain circumstances. The following violations have been 

issued for Valley View Subdivision resulting in the system disapproval: 

• Failure to address significant deficiencies, IDAPA 58.01.08.303.06, letter dated January 05, 2023

• Failure to provide Tier 1 Public Notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

January 05, 2023

• Failure to submit an Operation Plan for Depressurization event, IDAPA 58.01.08.501.12, letter dated

February 24, 2023.

• Failure to submit an Operation and Maintenance Manual, IDAPA 58.01.08.501.12, letter dated

February 24, 2023.

• Failure to provide Tier 1 Public Notification, IDAPA 58.501.08.150.02, letter dated March 06, 2023

• Failure to provide signed Certification Form for Tier 1 Public Notification, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.07,

letter dated March 06, 2023.

• Failure to Monitor for routine total coliform from the distribution of Well #1 and Well #2, IDAPA

58.01.08.100.01, letter dated March 06, 2023.

• Failure to Monitor for routine total coliform from the distribution of Well #3, IDAPA 58.01.08.100.01,

letter dated March 06, 2023.

• Failure to provide Tier 2 Public Notification to all water user, IDAPA 58.01.08.150.02, letter dated

March 06, 2023.

The Island Park Water Company is in violation of the Idaho Rules for Public Drinking Water systems and is 

hereby disapproved as allowed under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.02. In particular, the operating procedures at the 

Valley View Subdivision Public Water System constitutes a health hazard. This disapproval in no way 

relieves the obligation to comply with all other applicable state and federal drinking water standards, rules, 

regulations, or orders. 
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As required under IDAPA 58.01.08.007.07, all water users must be notified within JO days of this letter 

regarding the Valley View Subdivision Public Water System being disapproved for violations of the Idaho 

Rules for Public Drinking Water Systems. Enclosed with this letter is a list of ten elements to include with each 

public notification and a certification form. Please provide a copy of the notice along with a completed 

certification form to DEQ within 10 days following notification. 

I may be contacted by phone at (208) 528-2650, or by email at carlin.feisthamel@deq.idaho.gov if you have 

any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Carlin Feisthamel, P.E. 

Regional Engineering Manager 

Idaho Falls Regional Office 

C: Tyler Fortunati, Drinking Water Bureau Chief, DEQ 

Cassandra Lemmons, Drinking Water Compliance and Enforcement Supervisor, DEQ 

Jami Delmore, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Matthew McGlynn, Drinking Water Analyst, DEQ 

Troy Saffle, Regional Administrator, DEQ-IFRO 

Jason Fales, Drinking Water Compliance Supervisor, DEQ-IFRO 

Kelsey Carter, Drinking Water Compliance Officer, DEQ-IFRO 

Travis Culbertson, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Travis.Culbertson@puc.idaho.gov 

Jon Kruck, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jon.Kruck@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris Hecht, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Hect@puc.idaho.gov 

Chris McEwan, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Chris.Mcewan@puc.idaho.gov 

Curtis Thaden, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Curtis.Thaden@puc.idaho.gov 

Jolene Bossard, Idaho Public Utilities Commission, Jolene.Bossard@puc.idaho.gov 

Roger Buchanan, Buchanan Well Drilling Inc., Roger@andrewwelldrilling.com 
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